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Kettins January 2020 Newsletter
Dear Parent/ Carer,

Welcome back to a new term, new year and new decade! 
It has been lovely to have the pupils back at school, eager to learn and full of news about their Christmas holidays. Pupils have been very busy in the first few weeks back, heavily involved in the planning of their new class topics which will see P1-P3 explore ‘Wonderful Me, Wonderful World’ and P4-P7 learn about cultures, diversity and rights around the world.
Christmas Thanks 

On behalf of the staff, I would like to thank you for the gifts which were given to each of us personally and handed into the staffroom.  I think we have only just polished off the lovely biscuits and chocolates we received! Each gift was gratefully received.
Staffing Update

Mrs Campbell has been absent since December but is making a good recovery following an operation. We hope to see Mrs Campbell return to school in March. Mrs Patterson has been able to cover this staff absence on a long-term supply basis. We are enjoying having Mrs Patterson in school and pupils are responding well to her support in the classrooms and playground. 

Urbanfit! 

I am happy to tell you about the successful partnership we have made with Martin Brady. Martin is the proud owner of his own business, Urbanfit, which is based in Broughty Ferry and his work encompasses everything from fitness and nutrition. Martin has crafted a programme of seven workshops for the pupils of Kettins to help raise awareness of how best to lead a healthy lifestyle. Interactive workshops to date have included healthy snacking and a balanced plate and Martin has more planned out around personal goals and target setting. The level of pupil engagement has been super, staff have noticed some very healthy snacks making an appearance at playtime!
Great effort, everyone!
Rotary Quiz
On Tuesday 21 January, a team of four players participated in the Rotary Quiz which was held at Newhill Community Campus. We were delighted to send along Bethany Jones, Daniel MacCuish, Maisie McKenzie and Andrea Sassetti who had been practising trivia facts and improving general knowledge skills in class in preparation for the event. The pupils participated in ten rounds and were grilled on various topics including the natural world, numbers and history. They gave 100% effort making Mrs Beaton one very proud teacher. 
Resilience, Perseverance and Mindset

Another partnership that we have established is with Josh Henderson; projects manager for ‘Saints in the Community’ St Johnstone. Josh is delivering a 5-week programme of work to boost resilience and perseverance in the school. This block of work has been especially tailored towards the needs of our young people. We hope to see that everyone gains something from his involvement whether it’s a shift in mindset, a boost in confidence or an improvement in self-esteem. 
School App

We officially launched our new School App in January 2020, The ‘School App for Parents’ will now replace other communication channels from the school. The App can only be used for communication from the school to you.  If you want to contact the school, it will still be via email or by telephone.  No work or photographs will be shared on the School App, Seesaw is where you can follow your child’s learning journey. 
The app will provide dates, events and relevant links to Parent Pay, for all payments and consents.

If you require a reminder on how to access the School App, please contact the Mrs Neave in the office.
Coupar Angus Charity Shop
We have secured the charity shop in Coupar Angus from Saturday 28th March – Saturday 4th April. 

The charity shop is a huge fundraiser for the school and last year brought in nearly £2000 which helped to subsidise our school trips and extra activities for our pupils making it more affordable for parents. It is vital we have the support and help of our parents in order to go ahead again this year. 

At present we are looking for the following: storage space to keep donations, helpers to transport goods to the charity shop on set up, helpers to work on a rota basis in the shop and helpers to tidy up and take goods not sold to a local the charity shop at the end of the week. If you are able to support us in any way please get in touch. 
If you have any questions or queries regarding any of the items within this newsletter, please don’t hesitate to contact myself or any other staff member. 
On behalf of all the staff I would like to thank you for your continuing support. 
 Kind Regards,  
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Rachel Cross,

Acting Headteacher

Dates for your diary
Wednesday 12 February- INSET Day

Thursday 13 February and Friday 14 February- Mid Term Holiday

Monday 17 February- PTA/Charity Shop Meeting 3.30pm

Friday 20 February- P1-P5 girls football taster with Active Schools

Friday 6 March- Library Van

Monday 23 March- Parent Contact Sessions 4- 8pm 

28th – 4 April- Coupar Angus Charity Shop Week

Friday 3 April- School closes 3.30pm
   Health Promoting School
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